
A big move forward in our School Wide Positive 
Behaviour for Learning (SWPB4L) this year has been the 
explicit teaching of our school values in relation to areas 
in the school.  This came through very positively in our 
evaluation and review that was conducted a few weeks 
back and an additional recommendation was on how we 
are also sharing this information with our community.  It 
was felt if we are trying to reinforce positive behaviour in 
these contexts at school it would be great if these 
expectations could also be supported at home.  This term 
we have been focusing on Integrity and the setting we 
were focusing over the last two weeks has been the school 
busses.  The buses are always an area that will need 
constant reinforcement of our school values and for 
students to show Integrity on the school bus is a great 
step forward.  Integrity on the bus can be displayed by 
thanking the driver, being a role model to other students, 
displaying our wider school values and by also letting the 
school office know if students are not going to be on the 
school bus.  The last teaching point continues to be an on
-going issue that we all need to work on to ensure 
assumptions aren’t made and students possibly left 
behind. We focus at school on Integrity being about 
doing the right thing because it is the right thing to do 
rather than because we have been told to do it.  Being 
courteous and setting an example for others on the bus is 
about respecting the bus driver and others on the bus and 
about ensuring everybody feels safe and happy to travel to 
school.  Any gentle reinforcement of these expectations at 
home would be greatly appreciated.  An area that we can 
all focus on would be ensuring that we only do 20km/h 
when passing a stationary school bus.  This is the law, but 
often is poorly abided by.  We have had near misses in the 
past and we can all do our bit by slowing down to ensure 
that we do not have a devastating outcome around school 
buses.  

There has been a notification that the alternative route 
north via Waipara will be diverted more directly through 
Waipara community and past Waipara School over the 
26th – 29th June.  This is to allow repairs to be carried out 
on the rail crossing on the main route.  It is important 
that families and children in this community take extra 
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care during this time.  This will be especially important 
when waiting for and exiting the school buses.  When 
we are using this alternative route please be extra careful 
around Waipara School and any school buses.  

This Friday signals the main fundraiser for our Area 
Schools Sports Representatives, at the Hawarden Rugby 
Club rooms.  These students head away to Whangarei 
over the first week of the school holidays and will 
compete in Football, Rugby, Basketball, Volleyball and 
Golf.  The quiz night is for teams of four and teams can 
be registered through the school office.  There is a heap 
of prizes and some auction items up for grabs.  It would 
be great to see a good turnout on the night. 

Last but certainly not least our senior production Rock 
of Ages, is performed next week. It is promising to be a 
fantastic event and I would encourage all to get in quick 
to purchase tickets, as I’m sure it will be a sell-out. 

Nāku noa, nā 

Stephen Beck 
Tumuaki - Principal 

Above Rock of Ages, Thursday 29th June  and Friday 
30th June, 7.30pm, School Gymnasium.   

Get your tickets now. 
Food / Drink available.  



RISE AWARDS Congratulations to the people who have received 
RISE awards last week for demonstrating our school values.  
You have earned points for your House.  The following people 
have had their names drawn to receive a principal's reward; see 
Mr Beck. 

Year 0-7 Leon Thomas For waiting patiently and being 
extremely polite.  

Year 8-13  Sakoya Johnstone for being early to class, waiting 
and with all gear ready.  

 

COMING EVENTS 
Week 8 

 23 Jun Primary Assembly; Quiz Night, Area Schools 
 Fundraiser 

 25 Jun HC Netball Team vs St Margaret's 

Week 9 

 29-30 Jun Secondary Production, ‘Rock of Ages’ 

Week 10 

 4 Jul Discovery Learning Community Conferences 

  Student Council Meeting 

 5 Jul Full school end of term assembly 

 6 Jul Year 4-7 Speech Finals 

 7 Jul Last day of Term 2 

Check our website at www.hurunuicollege.school.nz and 
follow the link to our school calendar for further school 
events. 

 

NZQA Fees The NZQA fees of $76.70 can now be paid. Full 
payment is due to the school office by Friday 4 August (Week 2, 
Term 3). Year 11-13 students must pay their fees to have their 
results from internal and external assessments recorded on their 
Record of Achievement, and to receive certificates. The School 
passes the fees to NZQA. Please pay the fees directly to the 
School Office. Cheques are to be made out to Hurunui College. 
Any money unpaid after 13 September incurs an additional $50 
fee, payable to NZQA. Financial assistance is available for all 
families holding a community services card and / or a WINZ 
benefit. The account will be reduced to $20 per child with an 
approved financial assistance application. Financial assistance is 
also available to families having MORE than two children entered 
for NCEA qualifications either here or at other schools. Contact 
the school office for an application form.  

 

Billets Wanted: German School Volunteers  We will be 
welcoming two new volunteers to the school early in Term 
3.  What we are hoping to do again, is to initially billet these two 
volunteers within our community.  It is hoped that this will allow 
them to better adjust to life in New Zealand and provide them 
with additional support and socialisation before they move into 
the school hostel.  The period of billeting we are asking for is up 
to four weeks and this could be shared over a number of 
families.  If you are interested and would like to help, please 
phone the school office or email 
me, jt@hurunuicollege.school.nz 

 

 SISS Fundraising Milo Mornings on Thursdays and Tuesdays 
for the next 4 or so weeks, at MORNING TEA. Primary stall 
outside Kakara class, Secondary stall down by the gym. Students 
will need to bring their own cups, cost will be $2 or $2.50 with 
marshmallow.   

 

 

SCHOOL NOTICES 
Basketball  Senior basketball draw for this Friday 16th June as 
follows: 

Hurunui Girls vs KAIA Sen Girls B, Kaiapoi High School, 6pm   

Hurunui Snr boys vs STBD 11 Boarders, St Bede’s, 6pm 

Hurunui Jnr vs STBD Y9 White, STBD, 5pm 

Results from last week were as follows: 

 Hurunui Snr Boys: lost 94-7 

 Hurunui Jnr: lost 66-4 

 Hurunui Girls: defaulted 

 

Rep Netball Hurunui Netball have announced the rep teams for 
2017. The following students from Hurunui College have been 
named: 

Primary Team 1 Millie Hassall, Lucy Frame, Georgie 
Bethell, Olivia Frame, Tahlia Beck. 

Primary Team 2 April Kelly, Ella Ferguson. 

Primary Team 3 Sophia Thompson, Bri Hodgen 

Under 15 Non travelling reserves: Jade Northover, Amber 
Sowden. 

Under 17 Tessa Allan, Jade Northover. 

Senior to be advised. 

Congratulations to you all. Well done. 

  

Canty Primary Cross Country was held Wednesday 21st June at 
Halswell Domain. Thank you to the parents who travelled and 
supported their child. Results will be published next week. 

 

FUNDRAISING QUIZ NIGHT  

Friday 23rd June, 7.30pm onwards, at the Hawarden Rugby 
Rooms.  Heaps of prizes and fun to be had.  Cash bar available 

Raffle $2.00 ticket.  Enter a team and support the students 
travelling to the NZ Area Schools’ Sports Tournament in 

Whangarei, as part of the Top of the South team.   

Entry fee of $40 per team of 4.  

Call the school office to enter, phone 314 4430  

or Jenny Keeble 027 223 9584. 

 

YEAR 8-13 MID WINTER DIP To be held Wednesday 28th June, 
at the start of lunchtime.  Year 7 students who want to take part 
will need a signed note from home.  

 

ROCK OF AGES Thursday 29th And Friday 30th June. 

Food / Drinks for sale on the night.   

Bring plenty of $$$$. 

Proceeds go to the Hurunui College  

Performing Arts Department 

CHURCH SERVICES SUNDAY 25TH JUNE 2017 

Anglican 10.00am St James, Hawarden 

Catholic 10.00am Hawarden,  6.00pm Culverden 

Presbyterian 10.00am St James, Hawarden 

Living Waters 10.30am - 12 noon at 47 Princes Street, 
Waikari 

 

THE HAWARDEN LIBRARY will be closed tomorrow - Friday 
22nd June - until about 1.30pm.  Sorry for any inconvenience. 

 

HAWARDEN WAIKARI RED CROSS  The next meeting of the 
Hawarden Waikari Red Cross will be held at the Presbyterian 
Lounge on Monday 26th June at 1.30 pm. All welcome. 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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HURUNUI RUGBY DRAW Saturday 24th June,  

Div 2 14:45 Amberley vs. Hurunui  Amb 1 
U18 Hurunui win vs. Methven  default 
U14½ 14:00 Ashley vs. Amberley-Hurunui  Sbk 2 
U13 11:45 Oxford  vs. Hurunui   
U11½  10:30 Ohoka Black vs. Hurunui Black  Mand 1 
 11:45 Oxford  vs. Hurunui Blue  Mand 1 
U10 12:10 Hurunui  vs. Ohoka Black  Culv Jnr 3 
U9 10:00 Hurunui  vs. Ohoka Black  Culv Jnr 3 
U8 11:05 Glen-Chev vs. Hurunui Blue   Chev 1  
 11:05 Hurunui Black vs. Ohoka Black  Culv Jnr 3  
U7 10:50 Hurunui vs. Saracens Orange  Culv Jnr 5  
U6 10:00 Hurunui  Blue vs. Saracens Green  Culv Jnr 6  
 10:00 Wood Green  vs. Hurunui Black  Wood 3A 
 

UNITED CLUB DAY Thank you to all those supporters who 
turned up on Club Day.  It was fantastic to see the Club Rooms 
so full.  I would like to thank Tara Abbott and Lisa Barton for 
organising the catering for the team, great job. 

The committee - Dan Hodgen, Greg Costello, Ben Cassidy, Craig 
Miller, Craig Ginders and Tara Abbott for organising the fields, 
shop, bar etc - thank you so much. 

Thanks to Michael Barton and Sam Chisnall for organising the 
exhibition match - well done.  And lastly, we welcomed four 
new Life Members to URFC - J D Sidey, Alan McKnight, Brian 
Ginders and Winton Dalley - congratulations and thank you so 
much for all your contributions over the years.  

 

HAWARDEN NETBALL, CHEVIOT, Saturday 24th June 

9.30am Hawarden PB vs Waiau PC Court 3 

10.30am Hawarden A vs Cheviot C Court 2 

11.30am Hawarden PA vs Culverden C Court 2 

11.45am Hawarden Blue FF5 vs Cul Black FF5 Court 3 

12.30pm Hawarden B vs Waiau B Court 1 

1.15pm Hawarden Red FF5 vs Cheviot FF5 Court 3 

2.30pm Hawarden C vs Waiau PA Court 2 

 

A celebration for the children 
Mid winter Lantern Night 

Saturday 24th June 5.30pm -7.30pm 
Assemble outside Waikari Medical Centre 

for a lantern walk around the domain to The Mill  
for hot soup and storytelling 

Lantern making workshop 14th June and 21st June 
3.15pm - 5.00pm at Waikari Hall. 

Parent help appreciated. 
Phone: Alison Erickson 0275 128 681 / Ursula Fricker 314 4314 

June 20, 2017  
Please look on the website 
www.waikarihealth.co.nz  for the month’s 
roster of who is on duty. Generally Dr Sword 
is here every week day except Monday when 

Dr Racle is on duty. 
After Hours There is always a doctor or rural nurse specialist on 
call - please phone the Health Centre on the number below 
during normal business hours and after hours and you will be 
directed to the appropriate assistance. The After Hours calls are 
managed by HML (Homecare Medical Ltd) who will assess your 
needs and advise your best course of action.  The on call clinician 
is able to access patient records, if required, to improve patient 
safety. 

HPV Vaccine  This is now funded (FREE) for both males and 
females. 9-26 years of age. HPV immunisation protects against 
infection from the types of HPV that cause most cervical, anal 
and genital cancers, as well as some mouth and throat 
cancers. Please phone the practice nurse if you have any 
questions about the vaccination programme. 
Earthquake Recovery Team  If you would like to talk to 
someone about your experience and ongoing anxiety/stress there 
is a service operating in our area which could see you free of 
charge. There are also people available who can help you navigate 
through insurance and other issues.  Please phone the Health 
Centre if we can assist you in connecting with these services. 
Respiratory Illness Review  Are you a smoker or ex-smoker 
over 40 and do you have more than your fair share of coughs and 
get out of breath easily? If the answer is Yes please ring us and 
ask for a respiratory questionnaire. 
Dietitian  Janice Bremer has a clinic 3 August at Waikari – please 
talk to the practice nurse if you are interested in a referral. 
Green Prescription  Need help with being active over the winter 
months? Talk to us about how we can help you. 
Julia Home  Podiatrist next clinic 21st July.  Free for over 65 
year olds. 
Equipment Amnesty  We are missing some crutches.  If you 
have these items please return as soon as possible. 
Free for Under 13 years for ACC and Medical visits for enrolled 
patients.  
Flu Vaccine  This is now available and is free for; pregnant 
women, people with certain chronic conditions and for people 65 
years and over. Also for children under 18 who are registered 
at a Hurunui Practice (earthquake recovery).  Please make an 
appointment with the nurse. 
Shingles Vaccine (Zostavax) is available for people over the 
age of 50. It costs $200 and can be ordered in on request, please 
phone the nurse if you are interested in more information about 
this. 
Physiotherapy:  Ben Cameron of Physio South is at the Health 
Centre on Tuesday and Friday mornings.  A doctor’s referral is 
not required.  Ph 03 3374832  to make an appointment at 
Waikari. 
Waikari Health Centre Ph 03 3144 506. In an 
Emergency dial 111. 
Website www.waikarihealth.co.nz  Find and 
like us on Facebook  
 

 

 

 

 

 

ADVERTISING 
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CONTACT DETAILS 

REAL ESTATE 

House For Rent, Waikari Available from mid July.  Three 
bedrooms, single shed, fully fenced, private yard.  References 
required.  $250 week.  No dogs.  Ring or text Ernie, phone 
021 548 794.  

WANTED 

A Good Home for a Retired Heading Dog Female, 7 years 
old.  Phone Dave 314 4386.   

 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING 

FREE 

Free Language Books and Travel Dictionaries Greek, 
Italian, Arabic, Chinese and Spanish.  Phone 314 2122.  

FOR SALE 

Medium Square Lucerne Bales Phone 03 314 4320. 

Pea Straw For Sale Medium squares, $60 per bale.  Phone Lisa 
Earl 314 4173 or 021 265 8568. 

Briford 7x 4 Trailer New 12 month registration, new WoF.  
Spare wheel.  $900.  Phone 314 4177.  

Oven F/P As is, where is.  $65.00.  Flat top.  Switches stick on 
high.  H/P Printer $25.  Phone 314 4266. 

 

 

 

 

 

Board of Trustees Contact Details (home) 

Chairperson Bernie Dobbs 314 4014 

Secretary Judith Topp 314 4420 

Principal Steve Beck 314 9631 

Parent Elected Representatives 

 Ben Cassidy 314 4503 

 Jackie Carthy 314 2555 

 Greg Costello 314 2563 

Whanau Co-Opted Representative 

 Christina Jemmett 027 373 4297 

Student Representative  Bradley White 314 2424 

Staff Representative John Valentine 027 777 1467 


